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QuickPoint! – Oregon Secretary of State Says No 

“Clear Purpose” for Mortgage Tax Deduction 
 

By Eric Fruits, Ph.D. 
 

This time they're coming for your home. Earlier this month, Oregon’s Secretary of 

State released an audit of Oregon’s mortgage interest tax deduction. According to the 

audit, the tax deduction is “regressive and inequitable.” 

 

This audit is unusual in that it calls into question policy decisions made by the 

legislature. In particular, it claims that the deduction has no “clear purpose.” 

Incredibly, the audit recommends that the legislature come up with a clear purpose and 

direct a state agency to make sure the tax deduction is meeting that clear purpose. 

 

It is well known that one clear purpose for the mortgage interest deduction is to foster 

homeownership. For many first-time homeowners, the tax deduction is the primary 

reason they can even afford to become homeowners. 

  

More importantly, these homeowners enter into 30-year loans based on the expectation 

that the interest on those loans would be tax deductible. Yanking that deduction away 

could increase many homeowners’ tax bills by thousands of dollars. 

 

Even more outrageous is the Secretary of State giving what amounts to marching 

orders to the legislature. Every session the legislature passes scads of laws that have no 

“clear purpose.” Yet, this audit seeks to upend one measure of the tax code that 

benefits a majority of Oregon voters. 

 

I hope the Secretary of State’s audit falls on deaf ears, but I fear it may be the opening 

shot in the state’s assault on homeowners. 

 

 

Eric Fruits is Vice President of Research at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 

market public policy research organization. 
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